® Contact

Community information

526-9333 9 a.m.-5p.m.]

Monday to Friday
(Except Holidays)
Federal Consumer
and Corporate Affairs
Minister Andre
Ouellet warns parents
about the possible
dangers of certain cribs
if they are not com-
pletely and properly
assembled in strict
accordance with the
manufacturer’s inst-
ructions.

Irene Quesnelle

The warning is issued following a recent
coroner’s inquest in Toronto into the death of
a seven month old child.

For further information please call Con-
tact.

This Sunday, May 24, is the date of Con-
tact’s Big Wheelie, Bike-a-Thon and we need
your help to make this fund raising project a
big success.

The participant with the highest amount of
pledges wins a $50 dinner for two at Andreas
Steak and Seafood House at 527 Hugel
Avenue, Midland.

We will be meeting at Midland Secondary
School at 9 a.m. If it’s raining that day we’ll
hold the Big Wheelie on May 31.

The route will take us down County Road 6
and Concession 11 in Tiny Township, onto
Robert Street and Fuller Avenue in Tay
Township and coming to an end at Little Lake
Park where a snack and refreshments will be
provided. If you'd like to join us for a fun day
call Contact or Catherine Moore at 526-6973.

If you are unable to ride but would like to
sponsor a rider, following is a list of people
who are riding; Jim Walker and John King
riding for Big Brothers, Roy Cunningham and
Greg Clark Bank of Commerce, Shar
i Emerson - A & W, Marie Marchand, Leona
LeClair. Bernitta Robillard, Doreen Stainton -
Penetang Old Timers Hockey Ladies
Auxiliary, Vivian Brodeur, Bell Canada.

Contact’s Consumer Education program
with Mary Gibson, Contact’s former
Administrator, Fay Mansfield from the
Ministry of Consumer and Corporate Affairs
and Mike Flynn from the Ministry of Con-
sumer and Commercial Relations will be
shown on Cable 12 again on Wednesday
evenings at 6.30 p.m.

If you missed the first showing of this
program be sure to catch the returns.

The Lioness Club will be holding their tag
day Friday, May 22, from 10 a.m. until 10
p.m. with donations going to the Villa Nursing
Home for the lift in the van.

If you have some time to donate to the
Lioness Club to help sell tags I'm sure they
would be most appreciative. Please buy a
tag for this worthwhile cause.

Irene Quesnelle
Administrator

Seniors hold monthly meet

Mrs. M. Gervais
Georgian Club Senior
Citizens held their
monthly meeting on
May 7 in the Recreation

Hall of the Legion.

Hearing
losses
aconcern

‘“Hearing losses affect
an estimated two
million Canadians
nationwide making it
one of the country’s
leading disabling
disorders,’’ according to
Joan L. Parker of
Beltone Hearing Aid
Service, The Downtown
Cenire, Barrie, the
Simcoe Co. represen-
tative of the Beltone
Crusade for Hearing
Conservation.

UNWANTED HAIR

Permanent removal

from face and body.
Eyebrows shaped.
Safe, gentle, short-
wave method.
eMedically approved
eFree consultation
and test
14 years experience

GOODMAN CLINIC
OF ELECTROLYSIS

526-9479
Member of Ont.and Am.
Electrolysis Association
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It was conducted by
president Frank
Murphy. Minutes of the
previous meeting were
read by Mrs. Mary
Earle and adopted as
were the financial
report given by Mrs.
Helen Gatehouse.

Mrs. Hilda Savage
reported on taxi funds
and spoke of trips to be
taken later in the
summer. Correspon-
dence regarding the

annual convention to be

held this year Iin
Kingston and other
matters were read by
Mrs. Nell Johnson and

discussed.

Mr. Murphy also
spoke of a letter he is
sending to the
Provincial Commander
of the Legion com-
mending Mr. Bernard
Leveque past president
of Sunset Branch for
the amount of work he
has done for the local
senior citizens and for
promoting unity in the
village.,

He read the letter and
asked for the approval
of the club before
sending it. This was
given as all appreciated
everything Mr. Leveque
had done over the years.

Reports were given -
social, Mrs. Despins;
euchre games Mrs.
Delia Murphy; Mrs.
Springthorpe, for cards
sent to those 1ll or
bereaved. A report was
given on tapes collected
and Mrs. Dorothy
Rogers spoke regarding
Senior Citizens Housing
and suggested those
who could to attend the
council meeting Mon-
day evening.

Mrs. Murray asked if
receipts from euchre
games could be turned
in towards the bus
expense to go to Won-
derland and this was
agreed to. The
President told of the
Legion Picnic at

Hillsdale Park on June

and come aboard for a hearty breakfast,
satisfying lunch, or a delicious dinner.
vou'll love the warm atmosphere and
friendly service in our dining room.

eoEat in or take-out-Open nightly till 1 a.m.- Sundays till 10

eFully licensed

eCourtesy docking available

e Enjoy the music of “Nice and Easy”
appearing Sunday from 2 p.m.

BAY MOORINGS

Dining Lounge
213 Fox St., Penetang 549-8882
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8th and said buses would
leave the Legion at
12.0’clock.

He also reported the
Senior Citizens bus
would leave the
Legion Hall at 9 a.m.
on June 2 for Won-
derWorld.

Admission for each
would be collected on
the bus. Two minutes
silence was held in
memory of Mrs. Olive
Bressette a member
who had passed away
recently.

Mr. Murphy reminded
everyone of the Auction
Sale at the regular
meeting on May 21.

Following adjourn-
ment euchre was en-
joyed with Mr. Albert
Hunt and Mrs. Maude
Revelle receiving prizes
for high scores and Mr.
Rad Bressette and Mrs.
Robt. Hunt won prizes
for most lone hands.

Lunch and a social
time followed.

The Ladies Dart
Games which have been
held each Wednesday
evening in the Legion
Recreation Hall have
been stopped for . the
summer and will start
again in October.

At the last meeting on
MApril 29 a Wine and
Cheese Party was held

and prizes were
presented.

The top six players
were Judy [Kaus,

Suzanne Ayling, Clara
Cadeau, Sharon
Shannon, Cathy Irish,
and Doreen Hamilton.

The prize for the
highest score went to
Jean Strath, the highest
double-out to Suzanne
Ayling and Ella Murray
won the prize for best
sport. A ““Dart’’ Dance
will be held in the
Legion Hall on May 9th
after a dinner at the
Bavarian House.

Anyone interested in
playing Darts will be
welcome to join the
Group in October.

The Beaver Group
will have a bake sale on
May 30 in the Com-
munity Centre. Tickets
are being sold on a 50-50
draw which will be
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drawn for at that date.

The Parks and
Recreation Committee
have been holding
euchre parties in St.
John’s Church Hall on

Mr. and Mrs. Murray

Springthorpe of Scar-

boro spent the Mothers
Day weekend with the
former’'s mother Mrs.
J.E. Springthorpe.
Misses Eleanor and

Today, Carol Merkley
from O.K. Johnson
Travel Agency will
speak at the Wednesday
morning coffee hour
held at the Community
Centre at 9.45 a.m.. Her

alternate Friday
evenings for the past
few months giving
enjoyment to many
people. Credit is given
to Mrs. Wm Jarman and
to Mr. and Mrs. Ed.
Pypher. Last Friday

evening there were
seven tables for euchre-

winners, being Mrs.
Evelyn ::Roy, Mr. Chas.
Orchard, Mrs. Irene
Miller and Mr. Harvey
Todd and lone hand
prize went to Mr. C.
Latham. These parties
are now being stopped
until October and a

subject will be ‘How to
Plan a short Vacation’.

Joan Evans of Toronto

weekended with their
parents Mr. and Mrs. On May 27 a very

Chas. Evans. interesting subject will
Mr. and Mrs. Albert be from the Adult
Hunt returned from Recreation Centre, and
spending the winter in  the subject - what they
Florida. _____ Make and Sell.
May 21
The first in a series of Child Development
Classes for children from birth to eight
months, sponsored by the Infant Develop-
menl Program, will be held Thursday, May 21
from 7 - 9 p.m. in Room 137 al Huronia
District Hospital in Midland. Registration 1s
through the Contact Centre at 526-9333° or
Program office at 726-0701.

special lunch was
served.
Mr. and Mrs. S.

Harvey have returned
to their home here
after spending the
winter in Florida.

Mr. Keith Webb of
Oshawa spent a few
days this weekend with
his parents Mr. and
Mrs. Keith Webb.

The Sacrement of
Baptism and the service
of Confirmation was
observed in St. John’'s
United Church on
Sunday morning when
Terri Louise and Jeff
Steven Anderson were
presented for Baptism
by their parents Mr. and
Mrs. Lawrence
Anderson. Following
the sermon by Lhe
minister ‘Rev. K.S.
Warne the service of
confirmation was held.
The soloist was Mrs.
Peter Finley.

Whdland  UYs Men s Club
SWEEPSTAKES

CAR DRAW & DANCE

Saturday, Juneé

Next to the wheel,
the best invention Is
Courtesy Rentals

at526-3717]
24 hr. service

Midland Centennial Arena
Elimination Draw
Only 1000 tickets to be sold

1981 PONTIAC PHOENIX
Stoneleigh Motors

HOLIDAY for TWO - FLORIDA :
Carnivale Holidays and Huronia Travel Service

His and Her 3 Piece Suit
The Parlour and Here’s Lookin Atcha
Plus many other prizes

Draw7:00 p.m. - Dance 9:00 p.m.
Music by the Varitones
$20 per couple
All proceeds to the new Y.M.C.A.

Tickets available at:
The Parlour and Here’s Lookin At'cha
Huronia Travel
Barrie & Son’s Furniture
Arcade Pharmacy
Edward’s
Wallys Mens Wear
And from all
Y’s Men’s Club Members
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